





Hi Flyer,

The December Meeting of EAA Chapter 667: will be at the Gas Light Company on 4th Avenue at 7:30 FM Thursday 13 December. We are really starting to roll now and this promises to be a real good meeting, so please plan to be there. There are some important decisions for the membership to make at this meeting.

Charles Hanna, Dick French and LeRoy Storey have put together a slide and movie show for us, featuring the Harlingen Fly-In and the Reno Air Races plus plus a movie of unknown (to me, at least) identity. I think the identity depends on whether LeRoy comes up with an 8mm or 16mm projector. and of course, light refreshments will be served.

We are trying to get some things going within the chapter that will be of benefit to everyone, such as a "Swap, Sell or Trade" service. If you have a spare engine, welding rig, or whatever ... that you think some member could use, be sure to let Dick know about it at the meeting and we will compile a listing and keep it updated as needed. Anybody want to buy a slightly crashed Cherokee?

Along those same lines, it would be nice if members who have some special skill, knowledge or experience that might be of value to some other member, such as sheet metal, welding, avionics or whatever ... to let your name be placed on a list of folks who would not mind helping out other members in their time of need. A list will be passed around at the meeting.

Want to help build up the Chapter treasury? Let Dick French order what you want from EAA Headquarters , such as Caps, (everyone needs a Cap) Decals, Books, Jackets, etc. If those items are ordered through the Chapter, you pay the same price, but the Chapter gets a discount which will go into the Treasury.

PROJECT UPDATE

Frank Massa has taken the big step. He has bought the plans and the metal to make a Zenith 250. At last check, he had made quite a few forming blocks and plans to start bending aluminum this month.

Bud Schuman, who has been working (?) on a Mustang II since 1970, put the tailwheel on. Slow but sure? Slow...that's for sure.

Rumor has it that LeRoy Storey is about to take his VP project out of mothballs. Did the organizing of a Chapter inspire LeRoy?

Vernon Prater and Leonard Smith are making headway on their VariEze projects, too. Hear leonard has a wing completed. Way to go, guys!

Well, since the paper is about used up, I'd better quit. SEE YOU THURSDAY. THE GREMLIN